PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR MCGILL UNIVERSITY A. E. MORGAN MONTREAL 11th May 1937 Dear Sir, In reply to your letter of the 15th April enclosing particulars of the post of Principal vacant in your University, I regret that after careful consideration of the staff of this University I can find no one who seems to fit the conditions which you require. I am sorry that I cannot do more to help your Council in the task which lies before them. Yours sincerely, The Registrar, University of Capt Town, Ronde bosch, South Afrida.